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President’s Corner

Here it is again. Hope you had
Happy Holidays - a very Merry
Christmas and Happy New Year.
Now that the crunch is over, we
can guarantee you'll enjoy our
plans for entertaining and
informative speakers as well as
the fun events planned by Audrey
Cilurzo, Committee Chair for
Events and Speakers.

Since  our Annual (Dinner)
Meeting, we've been able to
amend and adjust our Bylaws to
reflect a fiscal year of January 1%
through December 31% and also
provide a much smoother method
of operation for elections through
the Annual Meeting.

We are most grateful to Rebecca
Farnbach for her services on our
Newsletter this past year. Since
she has passed the torch to Eve
Craig, Leslie Karp and BiIll
Harker, we shall carry on with
enthusiasm. We love to print
stories about history in Temecula
Valley and if you have some,
please let us share them with our
readers for all to enjoy. You may
send them to Temecula Valley
Historical Society at P O Box 157
Temecula, CA 92593 with your
phone number included. We'll do
our best for you and the readers.

Audrey Cilurzo and | spent a very
enjoyable two hour lunch talking
and planning events for your
enjoyment and knowledge of the
incredible history of the Valley.
We came up with a full page of
possibilities. We’d like you to let
us know if you have any historic

places you'd like to learn about
or visit on a tour and we’ll try to
accommodate your reasonable
suggestions to the best of our
ability.

Our meetings are on the first
Friday of each month in the
Community Room of Temecula
Library at 12:00 noon. It is
located just East of Winchester &
Ynez off County Center Drive.
You are very welcome to come
and enjoy the well-informed
speakers. See you there on
January 6", and again | wish you
a wonderful New Year.

Eve Craig

SPEAKING OF SPEAKERS
By Audrey Cilurzo
Chair of Events and Speakers

For our January 6™ meeting,
we're very pleased to enjoy Betty
Ryan, who, with her husband
Dick designed, built and
managed Temecula’s first Bed
and Breakfast when the Wine
Country had only

three or four wineries. It was so
beautiful, well run and well
appointed that TV Channel 7 and
Wine and Food critiques talked
about Loma Vista B & B time and
time again on various shows. It
inspired a long waiting list of
guests who wished to come to
Temecula.

Many people learned about
Temecula Wine Country while
visiting Loma Vista Bed and
Breakfast. Betty and Dick are
now retired and living in Glen
Oaks Hills and are now very busy
as members of the Temecula
Valley Wine Society.















